
Minutes of East Farndon Parish Council Annual Meeting of the Parish held on 

Wednesday 25th April 2018 at the Village Hall commencing at 7.30 PM 

 

  

PRESENT: Mr. R West (Chair), Mr. R Burton, Mrs. J Cooper, Dr C Crifo. Mr. P 

Hodgetts and Mrs. R Warne (Clerk to the Parish Council) 

OTHER RESIDENTS IN ATTENDANCE: 6 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

1. Apologies  

Apology received and accepted from Councillor Green and County/District Councillor C 

Irving-Swift 

 

2.  County Councillor Report 

Apology received and no reports available 

 

3.    District Councillor Report 

Apology received and no reports available 

 

4. Chairman’s report 

Councillor West thanked everyone for attending 

Councillor West reported on the following:- 

• Thanked the Clerk and fellow Councillors for their support and commitment to 

the Parish Council especially in his first year as Chair 

• Planning Applications in the past year have been few and all fairly straight 

forward 

• Speeding initiatives are ongoing and thanks to Andrew Cleary for his input to the 

current initiatives already instigated and those which are ongoing including the 

installation of a Mobile Vehicle Activated sign 

• Defibrillator is being installed outside the village hall 

 

5.  Reports from village organisations: - 

(a) Burial Ground Committee – Councillor Green sent his apology and his report was 

read out by Councillor West.  A copy of this report is available on request 

(b) Parochial Church Council – A report from Jill Kirby was resented on behalf of 

Parochial Church Council and a copy of this report is available on request 

(c) East Farndon Amenity Land – Nigel Haynes presented the report on behalf of the 

East Farndon Amenity Land and a copy of this report is available on request 
(d) Footpath Warden – Alan Langley presented his report and a copy of this report is 

available on request 

(e) Neighbourhood Watch – Bob Osborn advised that very little activity this year which 

is good and that distributes information via the email contact list 

(f) Village Hall Trustees – Councillor Cooper presented the report on behalf of the 

Village Hall Trustees and a copy of the full report is available on request 

(g) Women’s Institute: Jean Westwood presented the report on behalf of Women’s 

Institute and a copy of this report is available on request 



6.  Finance 

Clerk reported that the Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2017 have been 

successfully audited both internally and externally.  Accounts are in good order and the 

Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2018 are being finalised and will be brought 

before the Parish Council at the May meeting for approval.   

 

7.  Any Other Business/Public Participation 

Alan Langley advised that at the planning meeting regarding Farndon Fields (Avant 

Homes) held at Harborough District Council the village was represented by Cecile 

Irving-Swift and thanks go to her for her assistance with this 

 

Date of next meeting – 27th May 2019 - Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 

 

Councillor West thanked everyone for attending and presenting their reports to the Parish 

Council 

 

Meeting closed at 7.55 PM. 

 

 

 

Signed that the Minutes are a true and accurate record 

 

 

 

 

Chairman ____________________ 

 

 

 

Dated ____________________ 


